BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 17 MAY 2018
PRECEPT -  Mindful that times are difficult for people the precept has not been increased again this year.

PLAY AREA BPR - This has been very successful with parents and family members thanking  Parish Councillors for this useful and much needed addition to the village.

BUS SERVICE - P.Cllrs worked along with Brotherton and Fairburn Parish Councils, bus companies and others to get a useful bus service for villagers.  ARRIVA took over our routes and these are working well.  Residents have been told that it they don't use it they will lose it as no other bus company were interested in taking our villages on.

HOUSING SCHEMES

St Edwards Close, the new bungalows have been occupied for some months now, mostly going to village residents.

East Acres - It is hoped this development will be completed around June.  There have been complaints from residents over contractors parking inappropriately.  After numerous discussions between contractors/residents/PC/D.Cllr/ SDC/Highways it was suggested that STG staff should negotiate with the Club to use their parking facilities, they did this and there have been no further complaints from residents.
Byram Park Road - Start date on this site was delayed for several months and the contract awarded to STG.  Because of the problems experience in East Acres we have been assured that SDC have placed strict conditions on the contractor in the hope that there will be no repetition of problems at East Acres.

WEST ACRES - After residents complaints that SDC had not fulfilled their promise to remove an unsafe sycamore tree PC approached them and the tree, after several delays, was removed.
DARRINGTON QUARRY - PCllrs Nicklin, Davies, Wharton and Mitchell still meet regularly with staff  and continue to have good working relationship.  During the past year as well as office meetings we have been on a site visit and will do so again around June time.  The Quarry have installed a new wheel washer on site which has alleviated a lot of the problems of lime dust/mud coming off site on to the road.

POWER STATION - PCllrs Nicklin, Davies and Mitchell continue to have site meetings with staff, their contractors and Environment Agency.  A public consultation took place in the Village Hall relating to the proposed gas-powered plant.

POLICING - Sorry to say that the working relationship is almost nonexistent.  We still have no PCSO assigned to our village.  Our Beat Manager, who we have only seen twice since she was assigned to us, told us that we had to send everything through General Enquiries email, meaning that there is no one to one dialogue. I was told recently that she is off sick.    Recently told that we were getting a PCSO soon, we will have to wait and see.
ANNE SHARPE CENTRE- SDC had been promising to decorate the Centre for some years but the PC agreed to pay for materials and working with Centre Committee, SDC and Community Payback this work has now been completed.
PLAY AREA COACH ROAD - We have had delays on this site but a new contractor has been found and we hope to get this site completed in the not too distant future.
WEB SITE -This should be up and running in the near future.

NOTICEBOARD - This will be located on land adjacent to Fish Shop in the hope that people who do not go to the Post Office or read the Parish Magazine will take time to read it and know what is going on in the village.
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